
 

January 28, 2013 

 

 

 

 

The Honorable John Rubin, Chairperson 

House Committee on Corrections and Juvenile Justice 

Statehouse, Room 151-S 

Topeka, Kansas  66612 

 

Dear Representative Rubin: 

 

 SUBJECT: Fiscal Note for HB 2013 by House Committee on Judiciary 

 

 In accordance with KSA 75-3715a, the following fiscal note concerning HB 2013 is 

respectfully submitted to your committee. 

 

 HB 2013 would amend the current definition of the crime of perjury by deleting 

“subscribing as true and correct under penalty of perjury any statement required by KSA 75-

5743.”  KSA 75-5743 requires employers and labor organizations doing business in this state to 

submit information concerning each new employee to the Secretary of Labor within 20 business 

days of the hiring, rehiring, or return to work of the newly hired employee or within 20 business 

days from the date the newly hired employee first receives wages or other compensation from 

the employer. 

 

 Enactment of HB 2013 would have no fiscal effect. 

 

 

 Sincerely, 

 

 

 

 

 Steven J. Anderson, CPA, MBA 

 Director of the Budget 

 

cc: Mary Rinehart, Judiciary  

 Scott Schultz, Sentencing Commission 

 Jeremy Barclay, KDOC 


